
REPORT TO COUNCIL 
 
 
 

 

Date: March 9th, 2020 

To: Council  

From: City Manager 

Department: Development Planning (TC) 

Application: RN18-0002 

Subject: 
Proposed Renaming of Section of 
Saucier Road to Stewart Road West  

Applicant: The City of Kelowna 

 

1.0 Recommendation 

THAT Council receives for information the Report from the Planner dated March 9th, 2020 for the purpose 
of renaming sections of Saucier Road to Stewart Road West as shown on Map “A” as attached to and 
forming part of the Report from the Development Planning Department dated March 9th, 2020; 

AND THAT Council gives reading consideration to Bylaw No.12000 “Renaming of a Section of Saucier Road 
to Stewart Road West Name Change Bylaw”. 

2.0 Purpose  

To rename a portion of Saucier Road to Stewart Road West. 

3.0 Development Planning 

Saucier Road has undergone road infrastructure improvements to a section of the roadway, in particular 
the “S” curve of the road. This is in anticipation of the South Perimeter Road construction and the extra 
traffic it will generate. The “S” curve of Saucier Road has been upgraded and connects to Stewart Road 
West. The alignment will require this section of Saucier Road to be named Stewart Road West. 

It is therefore necessary for the City to initiate a road name change in order to eliminate the potential for 
future confusion. The northern portion of Saucier Road will be changed and nine properties will be affected.  

Council Policy no. 363 requires Staff to circulate a notification to all property owners that will be affected by 
the proposed road name change. This required notice was mailed to all property owners on January 29th, 
2020, with a two-week period for comments and concerns.  
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Subject Property Map: Affected Addresses 

 

4.0 Current Development Policies  

4.1 Council Policy no. 363 – Naming, Street Name/Address Change and Compensation 

5.0 Technical Comments  

5.1 Development Engineering Department 

5.1.1 To continue Stewart Rd W would enhance response to emergencies – the current 
naming is confusing if not familiar with the area. 

Report prepared by:  Tyler Caswell, Planner I 
 
Reviewed by: Wesley Miles, Acting Community Planning & Development Manager 
 
Approved for Inclusion: Terry Barton, Development Planning Department Manager 
 
 
Attachments   
Attachment A: Map “A” Road Name Change (RN18-0002) 

Attachment B: Proposed Address Change Map 

Attachment C: Letter to Neighbours  


